
   

  
  

The Chairman of the Russian Investigative Committee instructed to
investigate the fact announced in the media about the crime
committed by the Ukrainian citizen Nadezhda Savchenko in 2014,
who had been already convicted previously

 

  

The video was published in the media, where the captured militant of the “Aidar” battalion
(recognized as an extremist organization and banned on the territory of the Russian Federation)
talked about the crimes committed by this battalion military personnel, and he separately told about
the murder of a civilian - a heat and power specialist, who was on his way to Lugansk TPP.

According to the militant, in 2014 he witnessed how a member of the “Aidar” battalion (recognized
as an extremist organization and banned on the territory of the Russian Federation) Nadezhda
Savchenko stopped the Volga car. The man sitting in the car said that he was a heat and power
specialist and was going to the Lugansk TPP. Savchenko phoned someone, the man was not allowed
to enter the thermal power plant, and subsequently he was shot somehere in the direction of the
Lugansk city.

The Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia instructed his subordinates to examine the
information announced in the media about N. Savchenko involvement in the civilian murder.
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